
Submitter: Richy Luker  

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Joint Committee On Transportation 

Measure: HB3248 

Hello,  

I strongly encourage sxs being legal in Oregon.  There are multiple states and 

communities that allow this. In southern Oregon it would open a new tourist attraction 

to our great part of the state. Many people could and would benefit from this. It 

creates new business opportunities, like tours, rentals, trail rides, and more. Being 

street legal, doesn’t have to be every piece of pavement, it’s so much more simple 

than that. What makes it easy, is just look at Arizona or Utah, because I’ve been 

there and the way they run things is super easy and straight forward. The SXS 

community has a huge following, UTV Takeover in Coosbay is probably one of the 

biggest events that go on in Oregon every year. And it all is the side-by-side 

community. I hope that you realize what this can do for our state by allowing this to 

happen. Please make a difference for the hard working Oregonians that enjoy this 

sport, lifestyle, and activity with our families.  

 

Thank you  

RICHY Luker  

 

Owner 3 boys Classic Towing  

Grants Pass, OR  


